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March 28th, 2024
Dear Parents,

Comprehensive Notice For April

1. Change of Summer School Uniforms

April 8th, 2024 (Monday) to April 13th (Saturday) is the transitional period for summer uniforms. Students can return to
school wearing summer or winter uniforms as needed. The season officially changes on April 15th (Monday). All students
must return to school in their summer uniforms. Please refer to pages 7 to 10 of the Student Handbook for standard styles. If
your child's summer school uniform no longer fits, parents can go to any school uniform company or the store of the school

uniform supplier Fung Cheong Shun Ltd. to purchase new school uniforms for their children.

2. Territory-wide System Assessment (Speaking Assessment) for Form 3

The speech assessment of the 2024 Territory-wide System Assessment will be conducted on the morning of April 24th
(Wednesday). The HKEAA will randomly select Secondary 3 students to participate in this assessment. All selected students
will be notified that morning and will participate in the assessment on campus.

If school is closed due to bad weather and the assessment on that day is canceled or rescheduled, the Education Bureau will
announce the relevant arrangements through radio and television. In the event of class suspension, the exam will be held on a
back-up day (Friday, April 26th). This assessment activity is carried out by the Hong Kong Examinations and Assessment

Authority. All Form 3 students in all schools are required to participate. We hope that all parents will pay attention.

3. Distribution of Form 6 Mock Examination and Mid-Term Examination Score Sheets

Our school will distribute the Form 6 Mock Examination and Mid-Term Examination Score Sheets on April 26th (Friday).
Students in Form 1 to Form 5 will be asked to read and sign the score sheets carefully after receiving them, and then submit
them to their parents on April 29th (Monday). The class teacher will check; students in Form 6 can go back to school to collect
their transcripts, graduation certificates and other documents from their class teacher. If parents would like to know about their

children's academic status, please contact the class teacher.

Yours faithfully,

So Ka Leung
So Ka Leung

Principal

Parents are requested to use the electronic notification system to reply to this notice.



